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Janvary 13, 2010

The Honorable David N. Cicilline,
Mayor

City of Providence

25 Dorrance Street

Providence, RI 02903

Dear Mayor Cicilline:

It is with deep regret that I inform you that I must resign my position as a member of the
Capital Center Commission. Unfortunately, due to other commitments, I am unable to
serve at this time.

Thank you for the opportunity for serving on the Board and please pass along my regrets
to my colleagues on the Board.

Sincerely,
g@;@@@@%

Phyllis Chase
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